Sun City Hilton Head Computer Club

Minutes of the General Membership Meeting
Pinckney Hall
February 15, 2024, 2:30 p.m.

Opening Remarks: Brian Osgood

Hello and welcome to the Computer Club’s February General Membership
meeting. We have a presentation today on a topic that affects us all,
taxes. Our next General Membership meeting will be on March 21 here in
Pinckney Hall.

So, moving on to the secretary’s report.

Secretaries Report: Kathleen Baine

We need to approve the minutes of the last general meeting held on
January 18, 2024.

Motion to approve by Mark Davis. Seconded by Tom Lovelidge.

Our next general meeting is March 21st.



Committee Reports

Membership: Stu Mace
We currently have 3,007 members.

Education: Mark Davis
During January we offered 9 classes between Tuesday, January 16th, and
Tuesday, January 30th, with 119 members in attendance.

In February we are offering a total of 18 classes covering a wide array of
subjects. We started booking classes in March and hope to have our
offering completed in the next week or so. On our website,
SunCityCC.org, under the Calendars Tab then the Classroom/Classes
subtab, you will be able to see all of our February and March classes with
registration links. We advertise new classes each Thursday through our
“Education Weekly” email sent out at approximately 11:00 a.m.
Registration for each class automatically closes when the limit for the
class has been reached.

Treasurer: Tom Lovelidge

Treasurer’s Report

Our opening balance for January was $35,193. During the month, we had
an income of $8,013.00 and expenses of $1,190. Membership dues
collected for the period were $5,485, and education classes provided
$2,215 during the period. Expenses were predominantly spent in the area
of software subscriptions, which amounted to $523, and printing supplies,
which amounted to $365. The closing balance for the month was
$42,016.

Our $20,000 CD matured in January, and we received interest in the
amount of $580. We rolled the full amount over in another 5% CD for 6
months. | would like to ask the board to consider putting another
$10,000 into a CD for 6 months. | believe we have that excess cash
available.



Speaker Introduction: Brian Osgood

Our presentation this month is Kathleen Turco presenting the IRS 2023 Tax
Filing Season: Go Electronic. If you find suspicious activity, report it to
the IRS at phishing@irs.gov. A video of this presentation will be on the
Computer Club website.

Treasurer’s Report Details
2024 Treasurer's Monthly Report

Adjourned at: 3:00.
Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Baine, Secretary


https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1bO4rCF-z8Cm5sOShaAkpLNuMD6XAQVrA7G-0GBJGUak/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:phishing@irs.gov

